S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Tuesday 4th July 2017 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr P Bland (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mrs D Gotts, Mr K Reynolds, Mr S Wells, Mr R Williamson, Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Apologies: Mr A Evans, Mr M Narborough, Mr S Scales, Mr I Jordan, Mrs M Albinson and Mr J Smallwood
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 19th June 2017:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mrs Gotts with three abstentions, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None 
4. To receive questions from the Public: None present  
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

17/01106/OM
Land on the West Side of Nursery Lane, South Wootton 
Residential development for up to 130 dwellings together with associated works
Mr Price explained that prior to the evenings meeting; he had prepared and circulated to all members a list of objections to the proposed development.

Members confirmed that they had all read through the objections.

Mr Price asked members if they had any amendments or additions to make.

Comment was made that the list was very comprehensive and had covered all the relevant objections.

With one or two minor amendments and additions, Mr Reynolds proposed that the Parish Council should object to the application as per the circulated objections (See attached); this was seconded by Mr Wells with all members in favour. 

Decision: Object to the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
Mrs Cornwell stated that in addition to the list of Objections she would resubmit the Transport Report.
It was said that the Objections would also be available on the Parish Councils Website.

Mr Price reminded members of the importance to submit their own individual objections and to urge all residents to do the same.
17/01170/F

20 Bracken Road, South Wootton

Extension and re-roofing
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
Y/2/2017/2004/NCC 

South Wootton First School, 9 Church Lane, South Wootton, PE30 3LJ
Single storey reception extension, demolition of existing ramp, new external ramp, extension of car park with new demarcation and principal elevation re-cladding  
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
17/00649/F

Branscombe 44 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Construction of a dwelling incorporating garage
17/00823/F
Wootton Rectory 47 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton

New Conservatory to rear/side of existing detached house
Appeal Decision: 
The Red House, Hall Lane, South Wootton –Ref APP/V2635/W/17/3171622

Application 16/02196/F

Mrs Cornwell informed members that an appeal had been made to the Planning Inspectorate against a refusal to grant planning permission.

It was said that Mr N Suiter had appealed against the decision of Kings Lynn and West Norfolk Borough Council. 

Decision: Appeal dismissed

6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 

Parish Partnership Scheme: Mrs Cornwell informed members that a letter had been received from Norfolk County Council stating that the Parish Partnership Scheme would be running once again for 2018/2019.

She stated that £300,000 is on offer on the same 50/50 basis.

Members discussed the scheme and felt that the Parish Council should continue to install additional Bus Shelters within the Parish.

After further discussion regarding suitable locations for additional Bus Shelters it was felt that the matter should be discussed in the first instance by the Finance Committee on Wednesday 5th July 2017.
St Augustine’s Way Bus Shelter Perch: Mrs Cornwell stated that she had spoken to Ian at Able Engineering regarding a possible perch style seat to be installed at the St Augustine’s Way Bus Shelter.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that the St Augustine’s Way Bus Shelter was not initially installed by Able Engineering and after discussion with Ian; a quote had been obtained for approximately £500 to £600 to install one long perch or two seats.
Comment was made that the two benches at the Nursery Lane Bus Shelter had been purchased from a company online for approximately £200 and had been installed by Mr Ken Plummer. 
Members agreed that Mrs Cornwell should make further investigations into the matter and provide a total cost to purchase two benches online including installation.
Street Lighting at the 9 Acre Field: Mrs Cornwell referred to the Clerk’s Note on the minutes of the last meeting held on 19th June 2017 and stated that as Norfolk County Council does not consider lighting is required at the 9 Acre Field site, if the Parish Council does not agree to adoption of the lighting columns, they will not be installed
She explained that following discussions with Mr Campbell Jones at NCC, he thinks that five lighting columns would be sufficient under their new policy arrangement.
Mrs Cornwell added that if the Parish Council is happy to agree to adoption of the lighting columns, she would fill in the necessary paperwork and the County Council will request that the Developers install the lighting columns.

It was confirmed that once the Street Lighting is adopted by the Parish Council, the Parish Council would then be responsible for the maintenance and energy costs; however the Parish Council would be able to request a commuted sum from the developer to cover those costs for up to a maximum of 25 years. 

It was also said that the Parish Council can decide which type of lanterns are installed.
After further discussion, members agreed to put forward Mr Narborough’s original proposal made on 19th June 2017 to the full Parish Council on Tuesday 11th July 2017.

Grimston Road – Cycle / Footpath:   Mr Reynolds requested that the white lining on the Grimston Road Cycle / Footpath are refreshed.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would report the matter to NCC Highways Department.

No Cold Calling Zone – Avon Road: Mrs Kirby was pleased to report that following consultation by Norfolk County Council with residents in the Avon Road area, a No Cold Calling Zone has been launched.
She stated that residents have been provided with a No Cold Calling Pack, including door stickers and a variety of information and guidance notes.
It was said that should other residents wish to apply for their area to become a No Cold Calling Zone, they should contact NCC Trading Standards Service.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.

 7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 17th July 2017, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
17th July 2017
             
  

                                      Chairman
